CAMP 7

On Saturday the 13th July, 1996 a mini camp for "Immunisation and Blood Group camp" was arranged at Lalit Building, Nathalal Parikh Marg., Colaba, Mumbai - 400 001. between 3.00 to 5.30 p.m. Sponsored and Technically accomplished by "The Family Planning & Medical Aid Trust", Indian Mercantile Mansion, Madam Cama Road, Fort, Mumbai - 400 001.

The Following Staff Members Participated in this Camp activities:

1. Dr. B.R. Kherdikar : Medical Officer

Mr. D.P. Gawai
Mrs. Alka Sawant
Miss. Lata Gade
Miss. Lissy George
Miss. Ila Joshi
P.R.O.
Staff Nurse
Lab. Technician
Lab. Technician

7. Mr. Ravi Nalawade : Driver

GROUP MEETING:

This group meeting was addressed by **Dr. B.R. Kherdikar** Medical officer and **mr. D.P. Gawai** P.R.O. This camp was arranged specially for the people residing at Lalit Building. Men and women from the locality were adviced about the

Family Welfare activities provided regularly by our Trust, they were further adviced to get the members of their family immunised against Typhoid, T.T. and also their babies for Triple, Polio, Measels and B.C.G. Vaccination on 1st Saturday of every month between 10.00 to 12.00 p.m.

IMMUNISATION:

Immunisation was carried out in TWENTY EIGHT persons including men and women for Typhoid and Tetanus. They were issued cards mentioning the date, batch and next due date by our Staff Nurse Mrs. Alka Sawant and Miss. Lata Gade.

LABORATORY INVESTIGATIONS:

This counter was managed by our senior Laboratory Staff Miss Lissy George and Miss. Ila Joshi. About TWENTY EIGHT persons took advantages of this counter for knowing

THE FAMILY PLANNING & MEDICAL AID TRUST ANNUAL REPORT 1996-97

their blood group. They were issued the blood group cards and asked them to keep for their record as and when required.

OBSERVATION:

Twenty Eight persons including men and women were assembled in the office premises of "Lalit Building". Ineach flat the people were contacted by our P.R.O. Mr. D.P. Gawai and Dr. B.R. Kherdikar Medical Officer. Dr. H.V. Pophale Chairman The Family Planning & Medical Aid Trust himself

was present during this camp activities; so that people will take more advantages of this camp. All the time new disposible syringes and needles were taken to avoid contigeous diseases.

On the whole, the camp was extremely successful, all dispersed with complete job satisfaction and all staff reached to Institution at 5.30 p.m.

This is for information and record.

DR. H.V. POPHALE

CHAIRMAN-THE FAMILY PLANNING & MEDICAL AID TRUST.